New faces on the Council

Following the parish elections Pateley Bridge Town Council held its Annual Meeting on the 17th May when Cllr Stan Lumley was elected as Mayor and Cllr Mike Holt as his Deputy.  The Mayor congratulated all the councillors on their success in the election and welcomed the two new councillors, David Brackley and James Critchley, who both live in Glasshouses.  He also wished to put on the record his thanks to Jonathan Wardman who had stepped down from the Council at the election, and to Norma Scott who had stood unsuccessfully, for all their contributions during the previous four years.  The Council meets twice a month on the first and third Tuesday of each month in the Council Chamber on King Street at 7.15 pm.  Agendas and Minutes are published on the council website, but as always, parishioners are welcome to attend any council meetings to see what goes on, and there are two opportunities on the Agenda for parishioners to raise topics.  Councillors’ contact details are on the back page of the newsletter.

Film Nights at the Memorial Hall

‘Cinema in the Dale’ goes from strength to strength and is screening two not-to-be-missed films over the next couple of months.  Tickets cost £5 and are available from the Pharmacy on the High Street.  Bar, refreshments and ice cream available.  Films start at 7.30 pm.

Saturday 18th June – BRIDGE OF SPIES
Sunday 31st July – DAD’S ARMY [image: image1.png]


 a stellar cast brings the classic TV series to the big screen.  The Walmington-on-Sea Home Guard platoon deal with a visiting female journalist (Catherine Zeta Jones) and a German spy as World War II draws to its conclusion – what better way to round off the Pateley Bridge 1940s weekend?
Have you thought of becoming a Community First Responder?
The Community First Responder scheme is a life-saving partnership between Yorkshire Ambulance Service NHS Trust and local communities.  When a 999 call is received by the Emergency Services, a First Responder, on call in the local area, can be alerted and asked to assist until the ambulance arrives; in many medical emergencies the first few minutes are critical and if effective treatment can be provided at this time, lives can be saved and disability reduced.

Volunteers are trained by the Ambulance Service in basic life support skills, although very often the role is simply to provide reassurance to patients until ambulance clinicians arrive.  Further information on becoming a Community First Responder is available on their website http://www.communityresponders.yas.nhs.uk or if you prefer to speak to someone, then call Linda Milsom on 07826 532 238.  
Recycling in Pateley Bridge
The Town Council continues to work with the District Council in an attempt to keep the recycling centre at Southlands in a clean condition; please put the right materials in the recycling bins and do not leave bin liners of household waste or other rubbish on the ground by the bins!  The compactor lorry is in the show ground on the first Saturday of each month (except January) between the hours of 9.00 am and 1.00 pm to take household rubbish that cannot be put in the recycling bins.  Both the recycling site and the compactor lorry are for domestic users only – businesses must use a commercial contractor or visit the HBC recycling centres.  Not only is fly tipping a criminal offence, it also creates extra costs to have it removed to landfill.  

Residents Parking Permits
There are still some available and they can be purchased at the Nidd Plus offices:  They provide two hours’ free parking at Southlands, Nidd Walk and the Showground car parks until 31st March 2017.  Two car households can put both registrations on one permit which is tremendous value for money at £12 for the year.
The Mayor’s Fund

The Fund awards grants up to £250 to support local organisations and events that deliver cultural, sporting, heritage and community activities in the Pateley Bridge area: recent recipients include the Nidderdale Guides (sports equipment), the Friends of the Cemetery (restoration programme), Sport Nidderdale and Nidd Art Trail (printing of publicity materials and route maps), DalesBus (contribution to their summer programme) and Dacre & Hartwith Village Hall (Community Event to celebrate the Queen’s 90th Birthday).  The Committee meets four times a year so please contact the Clerk for information about eligibility criteria and an application form if you would like to be considered in the next funding round.
Harrogate Borough Council Small Grants Scheme 2016

This scheme is now accepting applications until the 15th July at 12 noon:  grants of up to £3,000 per project are available for activities commencing mid-September onwards.  The purpose of the scheme is to support and strengthen voluntary and community sector organisations that are providing activities or projects that benefit local communities and residents.  A guidance document and application form is available on the HBC website or you can email fiona.friday@harrogate.gov.uk for further information.  
The Nidderdale Rambler 825

The Dalesbus weekly summer service has started and will run until the 25th September on Sundays and Bank Holidays from Harrogate via Brimham Rocks and Pateley Bridge to Middlesmoor, and back again.  Other Sunday services connect Pateley Bridge to Grassington, Ripon, Leyburn, and Richmond; and there is a new Saturday service The Dales Highwayman, which comes from Wakefield via Leeds, Otley and Pateley Bridge, then on to Grassington and Hawes!  Timetables are available on their website www.dalesbus.org.

Councillors’ contact details:

David Brackley
01423 711939

Tony Brown

07896 823 285

James Critchley
01423 712046

Chris Hawkesworth
01423 711819

Stephen Hesselden
01423 711352

Mike Holt

01423 711194

Hilary Jefferson
01423 712076

John Leggett

01423 711856

Stan Lumley

01423 712036

Chris & Ian Skaife
01423 712691

Clerk: Sarah Adamson  tel: 07751 571 374  clerk@pateleybridgecouncil.org.uk 
